Administrative Staff Council Meeting Minutes
September 7, 2011
Members Present:  Stella Woods, Bert Herbison, Jeff Slagell, Richard Houston, Patsy Burchfield, Cheryl Ballard, Lloyd McDowell, Paula Laws, Edwin Craft, Eric Atchison, Christy Montesi, Kimberly Cooley, Bill Moses, Leigh Korb, Butch Pugh, Ellen Green, Annie Garcia, Deborah Cox, Julie Jackson, Dana George, Matt Jones,  Emily Jones, Bevin Lamb, Suzanne Simpson, Lynn Buford. 
Guests Present: None
I.
Call to Order/Welcome
· Chair, Suzanne Simpson, called to order the meeting of the Administrative Staff Council at 8:35 in the Charlie Capps Archives Building.
II. 
Approval of Minutes
· Minutes from the August meeting were distributed by e-mail. Jeff Slagell made a motion to approve the minutes. Eric Atchison seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously by the membership. 

III. 
Program – No program for September 2011
IV.        Officer’s Reports 
CHAIR
Suzanne Simpson had no report.
CHAIR-ELECT
Matt Jones had no report. 
SECRETARY
Bevin Lamb discussed the finances that are available in the two University Accounts and the three Foundation Accounts.  She also encouraged the members to donate a couple of dollars a month to one of the three Foundation accounts to help support the activities and programs funded by Staff Council. 
PAST CHAIR

Dana George had no report. 
OMBUDSMAN
Julie Jackson, had no report.

V. 
Committee Reports 
INCENTIVES AND RECOGNITION:  Bert Herbison, Chair 
· The Smile on You for August to Johnny Ross.  The September recipient was Darwain Hayes. 
· The Employee of the Month was awarded to Sheryl Stevens, Senior Secretary Social Science.
· August birthday party had 9 staff attend.  Winners of $20 on their OkraKards were Hayley Murrell and Laura Howell. 
· The next Birthday Party will be September 15, 2011 at 2:30pm, Union, Second Floor.
PROJECTS: Vicki Williams, Chair 
· No report
SALARIES AND BENEFITS: Christy Montesi, Chair 
· No report
STAFF DEVELOPMENT: Leigh Pickard, Chair 
· No report

YEAR OF THE STUDENT: Chair - Still waiting on a nominee.
· No report
VI.
Faculty Senate Report 
· Ellen Green, no report.
VII.
Old Business
UNIVERSITY BUDGET COMMITTEE
VOLUNTEER T-SHIRTS
· “Volunteer” T-shirts.  Christy Montesi said she will take over the project of the shirts. 

BY-LAW CHANGES
· Added a Public Relations Coordinator as one of the officers. 
· Added that the Chair will serve as the staff council representative on the BPAC Advisory committee.
· Added Secretary to Secretary/Treasurer - Sign requisitions for the disbursement of Staff Council Funds in the absence of the Chair and provide a monthly detail of balances of such funds at each meeting.
· Added the Chair-elect- Serve will as the liaison to the University Faculty Senate. 
· Added  Duties of the Public/University Relations Coordinator- Be responsible for all public/university relations activities and reports,  produce and distribute the monthly staff council newsletter, update the staff council website, as needed, be responsible for promoting all activities provided to the campus community through staff council.
· Changed Duties of the Past Chair: Act in an advisory capacity to the Chair;  Perform other duties as appointed by the Chair and/or Executive Committee.
· Changed the Term of Office: The term of office for each officer shall be for one year, except the Chair-Elect who shall serve one year as Chair-Elect followed by one year as Chair, then serve one year as Past Chair. 
· Changed Standing Committees descriptions. 

· Changed Execution of Documents: All official documents of Staff Council shall be signed by the Chair and/or the Executive Secretary/Treasurer. All expenditures of Staff Council funds exceeding $50.00 must be approved by the Chair or Executive Secretary/Treasurer prior to spending. 

VIII.
New Business
· Courtesy Committee Letter- Dana George said that there is not a formal policy about who receives benefits from the courtesy committee.  Several hourly people, who have dedicated several years of service to DSU are not being recognized and we would like to see that change, or at least evaluate the policy.  Christy Montesi motioned for a letter to be written to the Courtesy committee to discuss a change.  Leigh Korb-2nd the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously by the membership. 

· Ad hoc Committee- “Year of the Student”- Focus the concept on professional development and growth… never stop learning!!! Faculty, Staff and Students will all be involved.  Need a Chair for this committee. 
· President Cabinet Letter- Administrative Staff Council is supposed to let Dr. Hilpert know what we do, but we do not have a delegated person to sit on the President’s Cabinet to let everyone know what we are doing, and what we would like to see done in the future.  Currently we have a person that is on the University Budget Committee, and one on Faculty Senate.  A motion was made by Bert Herbison, and Seconded by Emily Jones, and was approved unanimously by the membership, to write a letter to Dr. Hilpert addressing why we would like someone from Staff Council as a representative on the President’s Cabinet, and how it could be beneficial.  

· Suzanne Simpson will have a survey sent out to all the members of Staff Council by email asking which time, listed from 1-8, 1being the most convenient and 8 being the least convenient, to meet for future Administrative Staff Council meetings. 
IX.
Announcements

· Athletics- Men and Women’s soccer games held this weekend. Pig Pickin is October 1st weekend and is the next home game. Send any announcement that you may have to matt@deltastate.edu, he will publicize them free of charge. 
· Career Services- Nurse Recruitment is 9/15/11, and Business Professional Development Day is 9/27/11. Thank you to all those that helped with MOVE-IN Day!  50-75 faculty, staff, and community volunteers helped out. 
X.  
Adjournment 
· The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 am. Next meeting will be held at the Alumni-Foundation House, in the Simmons Room on October 5th at 8:30.
